
CITY OF IMLAY CITY 

SESQUICENTENNIAL COMMITTEE MINUTES 

A regular meeting of the Sesquicentennial Committee was held on Monday, September 16, 

2019 at the Imlay City Hall. The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. 

Present: Mayor Sol Kempf, Marilyn Swihart, Ian Kempf, Rob Mette and Tom Youatt 

The Committee welcomed new member Rob Mette from the Chamber of Commerce. 

The Committee reviewed and approved minutes from the August 26, 2019 meeting as 
presented. 

The Committee again discussed the possible location of the time capsule from the Centennial 
celebration in 1970. It was thought that it was by a Historical marker near the Museum. Ian 
said he would again try and locate it. 

Museum update, Possibility of a photo booth. The Museum will be selling ornaments 
of the Old City Hall during the event. 

The parade was discussed with asking all local schools to have their marching bands perform. 
The parade would be scheduled sometime on Saturday with the route to be developed. 

The Committee discussed having bands perform on Friday and Saturday night. Bob 
Milne, Dueling Pianos and Imlay City musicians were likely to perform. 

The Shady Belle Saloon was discussed with the location to be determined but 
possibly in a vacant store downtown. 

The large entertainment tent would be located in front of the museum on Main Street on the 
south side of 3rd Street in front of the Museum. 

Fireworks would be Saturday night. 

Events discussed included an art show, ice cream social, cemetery tours, walking tours, 
watermelon eating contest, cornhole tournament, horse shoe tournament and a 3 on 3 
Basketball tournament. 

The Committee discussed the need to come up with a tag line, update a logo and finish out the 
schedule.  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m. 

 

_______________________________ 
Tom Youatt 
 
 
Approved: ________________________ 


